

Town of Richmond - Parking Advisory Committee Meeting
Monday, March 14, 2022, 5:30 PM

Virtual or by Phone - (No in-person unless requested)

Join Zoom Meeting

<https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89062654427?pwd=YkczRGRueFRoTFJDN2ZQMWdYU0x0UT09>

Meeting ID: 890 6265 4427

Passcode: 367288

One tap mobile

+13126266799,,89062654427#,,,,*367288# US (Chicago)

+19292056099,,89062654427#,,,,*367288# US (New York)

5:30 PM Welcome & Public Comment

5:45 PM Selectboard Meeting on 3/22/22

- Checkered House Bridge – check with Josh – letter and permit application
- PAC appreciates shout-out in town report
- PAC name change to “Recreational Parking Advisory Committee”
- PAC attendance
- Breach subject with Josh on concerning Dugway Road – Kevin will do

5:45 PM Dugway Road Updates

- John Cohn shared some data provided by Richmond Land Trust concerning Triple Bucket Usage.
- Diane will request ticket and towing data from Chief Kyle. Tally of parking tickets. What is the cost to the town for this enforcement work.
- Further discussions / statue of site walks.
- New signage – beginning and end of Dugway Road.
- Mailbox mile markers for location reference.
- “if your car is towed – contact ...”
- Focus on street parking areas this season.
- Identified several areas that the gravel can be brought up to grade.
- Define the on-street parking to make it clear when cars on entering the travel lane.

- Mindful of the cost for on street improvements just to acquire several new spots.
- Parking restricted to parking on side of road.
- Should PD hire additional resources to oversee ticketing. Constable?
- Mindful of roadway cross-section regarding drainage.
- Discussed RLT's gorge kiosk and potential other kiosk locations.
- Discussion of how and when to engage residents in discussion. – Send a letter to open the lines of communication. Should it include a survey (at this point no).
- Should a meeting be in person or virtual.
- One or more residents of Dugway that may like to volunteer on RPAC?

6:35 PM Overrocker Park

- PAC members looked at an alternative trail from Overrockers to the River. Found a promising route, will need to coordinate with the wetland's consultant and Richmond Trails Committee.
- Superimpose map with wetlands info.
- Close loop with Umiak on river access. River access.

6:40 RR update – Fourth time reaching out to RR. On hold for 30 minutes, not much progress. Should we continue to pursue? RR says it's not their property, but PACs previous investigations determined that it was...confusing.

6:48 PM – PAC Preparations for upcoming season

- RLT does Bombardier
- PAC will place signs out in mid-May
- Collection of statistics for parking this year – worthy of further thought and discussion.
- John will reach out to Lou to find out if they have a usage counter.

6:53 PM Approved Meeting Minutes – 2/28/22

7:30 PM Meeting adjourned